SAN DIEGO KIWANIS



Vol. XXVIII

June 27, 1955

No. 26

From the Mail Box

SAN DIEGO CITY SCHOOLS
Lowell School
1785 Newton Avenue
San Diego 13, California
Office of the Principal

June 8, 1955.

San Diego Kiwanis Foundation 1177 18th Street San Diego, California Dear Friends:

Our boys and girls in the sixth grade went to camp during the week of April 11-15 and returned excited over their fine experience. We understand that it was the first time for some of them to be out of San Diego and away from home!

It was a thrill for me to go to Camp

It was a thrill for me to go to Camp Cuyamaca one evening and see the children there having such a wonderful time. They were enthusiastic about the fun they were having as well as what they were

May I tell you of the appreciation we all have for your generous financial assistance in sending the children to Camp Cuyamaca. The admiration we here at Lowell School have for your fine organization is sincerely expressed in this letter. You do an excellent, worthwhile service to the community.

Best wishes for continued success to your group.

Sincerely,

Robert Pinches, Principal.

RP:as

San Diego 2, California, June 8, 1955.

Adm. L. E. Gehres Ryan Aeronautical P. O. Box 311 San Diego 12, California My dear Adm. Gehres:

My dear Adm. Gehres:
We wish to thank you and the Kiwanis Club for the very beautiful cake which you sent to our children. A gift of this kind means so much to the children and so, of course, to all of us. We do appreciate your thinking of us and admire your fortitude at leaving such a lovely cake uncut.

Sincerely.

(Mrs.) Alice B. White,

Director.

The San Diego Children's Home ABW/bh

Program

TUESDAY, JUNE 28, 1955

Subject

"THIS IS MY LAND"

An educational film in color on Real Estate and Home Building Question Period following

"LADIES' DAY"

as well as

"BUNDLE DAY"

Clean out your closets and bring those tired clothes to the meeting. (You may be sorry if you don't!) The ladies need lots of clothes for their rummage sale.

CHULA VISTA WILL HOLD AN INTER-CLUB WITH US TODAY



Chairman of the Day

JIMMIE FORWARD

Invocation by Herbert Grove

Philosophy by Stuart Caldwell

NEXT BOARD MEETING - TUESDAY, JULY 12, 1955



Girls, are you going to be there when they have that very interesting program for us on Tuesday, June 28,

at Kiwanis? Remember, it's **Bundle Day** and we'd like you to bring your rummage so that we can get under way with our collection. If you can't come, send your bundle with your husband.

Bundle Chairman Florence Fehlmann CY 6-6576



FREEDOM - OUR SACRED TRUST



San Diego Kiwanis Tidings

"Entered as second-class matter January 18, 1952, at the Post Office at San Diego, California, under the act of March 3, 1876." Published weekly at Pioneer Printers, 805 West Cedar St., BE9-0341, San Diego 1, California, by the Kiwanis Club of San Diego, California. Chartered December 4, 1920. Subscription price \$4.00 per year in advance.



Howard Carroll Has Completely Remodeled Plant



Orchids to P. P. Howard "for cuts" Carroll on the national recognition he has been getting on his extensively modernized photo engraving plant.

Characterized by engraving experts as embodying the "new look" in engraving shops, his remodeled plant features a new concept in photo engraving production. In an abrupt departure from the job-shop traditions of the engraving trade, Howard's new plant boasts a "continuous flow" — type production line, where waste time and motion between processing stations is drastically reduced.

The efficient new plant, now one of the finest on the West Coast, has been featured in a number of the nation's top graphic arts journals.

Kiwanians and Kiwani-annes are invited to visit his remodeled plant, Howard says, where they will see the latest photo engraving processes as well as San Diego's first Graphic Arts Technical Show.

President Les Gets DAR Award

Our Club President has another citation gracing his office wall. This one reads:

Daughters of the American Revolution presents this

AWARD OF MERIT To Leslie E. Gehres

In grateful acknowledgment and sincere appreciation of outstanding services and worthy accomplishments for the protection of our Constitutional Republic.

Dated this eleventh day of June, 1954 Signed: Mrs. M. A. Richal, Chairman Mrs. R. O. Kindy, Regent.

The award was presented by the Letitia Coxe Chapter of the DAR for Les' speeches and efforts in behalf of better understanding of American Constitution-

Meeting Room Offered Committees and Kiwani-Annes

Dear Mr. Gehres:

Something new has been added . . . and the organization of which you are president is cordially invited to use the facilities of our new Club Room here in Dryer's Furniture Store.

Because it is often so difficult to find convenient, private, comfortable accommodations for a small general meeting, board meeting, and committee sessions . . . Dryer's is making available their new beautifully-furnished Club Room as a public service to all clubs, societies, forums, churches, card parties, etc.

Your membership will find Dryer's central location accessible from every part of town . . . and there's plenty of free parking always.

Your reservations may be made by simply phoning our Social Secretary at BE 3-6421 in advance of the meeting date.

It's our pleasure to be of service to both you and your organization. We're looking forward to your visit soon.

Sincerely, J. N. Lehmann, General Manager.

P. S.—At the present time no arrangements have been made for food service... but possibly we can do this for you at a later date. In the interim, however . . . Club Room visitors will be our guests for mid-morning coffee.



THIS IS THE LAST CALL FOR PRIME BEEF

☐ Check with your wife. ☐ Check your freezer.

☐ Check the quantity you want with PHIL DAVENPORT, BE 2-6125, or GEORGE SAVAGE, BE 4-4171.

☐ one quarter ☐ one half ☐ whole
This is the finest beef you can buy, at
no premium in cost, as well as an opportunity to help and encourage our young
farmers.

PROGRAM FORECASTS

July 5—"Rookie Politicians," Frank Lowe, Chairman.

July 12—Thomas Wilder of Remington Rand Corp., will talk about the "Electronic Brain."

July 19—Report from Convention by Les Gehres and Roy French Kidd.

Here's Opportunity to Get Acquainted with Lemon Grove Club



Al Freeman has arranged an Inter-Club with Lemon Grove for Wednesday, June 29th. It will be held in Michael's Famous Food Cafe, 7828 Broadway, Lemon Grove, at 12

noon. A good chance for a make-up, too. For reservations phone Al at BE 2-1048.

Last Week



Members of the Starlight Opera gave a good account of themselves and our members and guests thoroughly enjoyed their program. We hope that their coming season will be

a huge success. Needless to say that we were all proud of our own Bill McNamara.

BREITBARD AWARDS

Ed Scott, board member of the Breitbard Athletic Foundation, presented the Star of the Month Plaque for May to Rene Rogers, Grossmont miler.

Leo Calland, also a board member, presented Co-Star of the Month for April to Bill Gookin, two-miler, and Jim Hunt, miler, who set a new Aztec record at San Diego State College this year.

Rogers also received Metro-League Track Athlete of the Year Trophy.

Balls of Chewing Gum!



"Chic" Holloway presented another nice check to the San Diego Kiwanis Foundation in the amount of \$92.11. This represents approximately 6000 balls of chewing gum

sold through the various machines around downtown San Diego. "Chic" also reported a grand total of \$7,770.01 we have received as our share since the first machine was placed eight years ago.